HAMPSHIRE COUNTY GROUP INSURANCE TRUST

98 KING STREET

NORTHAMPTON, MA  01060

TO:
All Trust Member Units

RE:
Minutes of November 30, 2022

Executive Committee Meeting


Via Zoom Teleconference 
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Russ Kaubris


Rich Carmignani Jr 

Deborah Kuhn 


Denise Cashin 

Michelle Hill


Joanne Misiaszek
OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea 


Cynthia Graves

Jessica Hebert

Bruce Perron


Terie Fleury


Heidi Fountain

Shauna Fopiano

Heather Baptiste


CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.

Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m. with a quorum present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the minutes of September 21, 2022 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.    

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Report
The Financial Report for the month of October was presented reflecting a starting balance of $2,747,668.22 with a total monthly income received of $5,300,608.99 and monthly expenses of $6,723,968.00 with a total net monthly income of ($1,423,359.01) and an ending month balance of $1,324,309.21 with accounts receivable of $1,504,936.84 leaving a total of $35,835,987.96. 

Investments and CD’s for October 2022
The investments portfolio value was $11,301,735.26 with a market change of $620,416.87 leaving a total of $11,922,152.13.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,209,239.95, with interest earned of $12,721.43 leaving a balance of $16,221,961.38.

SEPTEMBER AND OCTOBER EXPENDITURES

The expenditures for the months of September and October were reviewed. 
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the full financial report, including the expenditures, be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  
SPFLD WATER & SEWER COMMISSION LATE PAYMENT APPEAL

Joe explained the SWSC’s September premium payment was late.  They sent their payment via FedEx to ensure it would arrive on time.  FedEx came after business hours to deliver to the Trust, then lost the package.  SWSC has never made a late payment previously.  

On a motion by Michelle Hill, seconded by Rich Carmignani Jr, it was voted to make a one time exception to waive the late fee for SWSC.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.  
PRUDENT UPDATE

Joe stated the PrudentRx program will begin December 1st.  PrudentRx has being doing member outreach during November to get all impacted members enrolled in the program.  Out of 138 people, 118 have already been enrolled.  For the 19 there were no responses from, they will be enrolled when they go to refill their next prescription.  
MEDEX OPEN ENROLLMENT

Joe explained we mailed 2,600 letters to all currently enrolled Medex members notifying them of the premium increase.  

Cindy explained there were only a handful of enrollments, maybe 10, which is normal for our Medex open enrollment.  The few that were enrolled were mostly people who were cancelled during the year for Medicare non-compliance coming back on coverage.

IT UPDATES

Joe stated he got a review from our IT provider (Paragus IT) regarding the security of the Trust staff and website.  All are in compliance.  Joe also stated he’s working with Paragus to set the Trust up with email encryption to secure the emails coming and going from the Trust with member information on it.  
SOUTH HADLEY FIRE DIST #1 ENROLLMENT ITEM

Joe explained the SHFD #1 presented an enrollment for the Medex open enrollment period.  As SHFD #1 does not traditionally allow any members back on to the Medex coverage, it raised concerns with the Trust for eligibility.  The situation was reviewed by the EC and a lengthy discussion followed.  The EC determined the eligibility for the enrollment was to be determined by the unit.  The unit had already determined they were making an exception to reinstate coverage for the member.   
BCBS ANNUAL REVIEW

Heidi Fountain and other members from BCBS gave a presentation on the Trust’s claims, costs, and overall performance for medical coverage over the last year.  This information was compared to the Trust’s performance the previous year and BCBS’s benchmark for their municipal and self-insured accounts.  
ADJOURNMENT

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested to adjourn the meeting by unanimous consent at 10:35 a.m., all were in favor.  
Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Graves
Meeting Schedule
Executive Committee – December 21, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom 
Executive Committee – January 18, 2023, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom

Insurance Advisory Committee – January 25, 2023, 10:00 a.m., via Zoom

Executive Committee – February 15, 2023, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom
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